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NORTH YORKSHIRE LOCAL ACCESS FORUM 
 

4 JUNE 2014 
 

UPGRADE OF THE A1 
 

Report of the Countryside Access Officer – Waste and Countryside Services 
 

1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 This report is an update on the progress associated with the outstanding 

issues in respect of Non-Motorised Users access from Dishforth to Leeming 
and the latest position regarding the A1 upgrade between Leeming and 
Barton. 

 
 
 
2.0 BACKGROUND  
 
2.1 Following concerns raised by North Yorkshire County Council regarding a 

number of outstanding issues within the Non-Motorised Users Safety Audit, 
the Highways Agency was approached and asked to respond to this matter. 

 
2.2 At the conclusion of the consultation process regarding the A1 upgrade 

between Leeming and Barton a Public Inquiry was held on Tuesday 4th 
February 2014 to deal with outstanding issues in respect of the 
supplementary draft orders between Scotch Corner and Barton. 

 
 
3.0 RYEDALE DISTRICT COUNCIL PROPOSAL 
 
3.1 In response to the Non-Motorised Users Safety Audit, the Highways Agency 

has recently produced a Completion of Construction Stage Non-Motorised 
Users Audit. This document identifies all the agreed outstanding issues and 
recommendations. 

 
3.2 The Highways Agency is in the process of publishing the Designers’ 

Response and Exemption Report in response to the Completion of 
Construction Stage Non-Motorised Users Audit. 

 
3.3 Following the publication of these two Highways Agency reports, North 

Yorkshire Council as the Highway Authority will have the opportunity to 
comment on the recommendations, responses and exemptions contained 
within these documents. 

 
3.4 At the writing of this report, no decision has been published regarding the 

Public Inquiry held on Tuesday 4th February 2014 to deal with outstanding 
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issues in respect of the supplementary draft orders between Scotch Corner 
and Barton. 

 
3.5 The Highways Agency held the initial Non-Motorised Users Engagement 

meeting for the A1 upgrade between Leeming and Barton at the beginning of 
March 2014. The draft minutes are attached as Appendix 1 for information. 

 
3.6 The next Non-Motorised Users Engagement meeting is on Wednesday 4th 

June 2014. It is proposed that further meetings to engage with Non-Motorised 
Users will be held during the A1 upgrade construction period. 

 
3.7 The Highways Agency has just provided North Yorkshire County Council as 

the Highway Authority with the latest version of the Memorandum of 
Understanding for consideration and comments. Public Rights of Way will 
have an opportunity to provide comments as deemed appropriate for issues 
associated with Non-Motorised Users.  

 
3.8 The Local Access Forum will be provided with a further update on the 

progress of resolving the outstanding issues in respect of Non-Motorised 
Users access from Dishforth to Leeming and the A1 upgrade between 
Leeming and Barton at the next meeting. 

 
 
4.0 RECOMMENDATION 
 
4.1 It is recommended that members receive this report for information. 
 
 
 
DAVID BOWE 
Corporate Director - Business and Environmental Services 
 
 
Author of Report:  Brian Mullins 
 
 
Background Documents: Appendix A – Draft minutes 
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